
 
KEYSTONE HEALTH CENTER 

ACCESS TO HEALTH CARE TASKFORCE 
 
DATE:  September 20, 2018            RECORDER: Christina Methner 
START TIME:  11:00 a.m.  
Donna Brandmeyer, Joanne Cochran, Kris Culler, Brandi Fitch, Brandi Glenn-Akers, Robin Harmon, Pam Laye, 
Jan Lewis, Pat McCulloh, Sheri Morgan, Daphne Murray, Noel Purdy, Kathy Jo Reinsmith.  
 

TOPIC DISCUSSION ACTION 

Call To Order  Joanne Cochran called 
the meeting to order at 
11:00 a.m. 

Approval Of Minutes  On a motion by Donna 
Brandmeyer and 
seconded by Noel 
Purdy, the minutes of 
the July 19th meeting 
were unanimously 
approved as presented. 

Old Business   

None. 
 

None.  

New Business   

A. Healthy Franklin 
County Needs 
Assessment  

 1. Timeline 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 2. Advisory Group 
 
 3. Key Informant   
     Activity 
 4. Leadership 
 
 
 
B. Scorecard for 
Year 1-2-3  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A.1. Noel reported Summit has done Franklin County 
Needs Assessments for the last 20 years and also did a 
Community Health Improvement Plan. Access members 
can use the document any way they like as it is meant to 
provide useful information to lead to better access. It is a 
year-long process. Timelines are in place for the entire 
process, including collecting data, survey instruments, 
public release, and developing the CHIP. They are 
taking the public health approach and using social 
determinants of health to drive the project. 
 
2. No discussion. 
 
3. No discussion. 
 
4. The same needs keep coming up at leadership 
meeting: transportation, lack of providers, health 
literacy, and more. 
 
B. Goal 1.5 is: Reduce disparities in access and quality 
of care and improve outcomes across Franklin County’s 
pediatric population ages birth to 5 years using 
Keystone Health Center as their provider.  
 
Joanne reported the new Director of Head Start has 
begun a collaboration with Keystone in their Women’s 
Care office. A Head Start case manager has been 
imbedded in the practice and talks with expectant 
mothers. This allows Head Start to get involved with the 
families, provide education, conduct home visits, and 
more. We hope the program will eventually expand to 
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C. Updates from   
    Members 

Summit Health, Keystone Family Medicine and 
Pediatrics. Keystone also plans to open an Education 
Department. 
 
Goal 1.6. states: Keystone Health will utilize the 
PRAPARE tool (NACHC) to collect Social Determinants 
Of Health (SDOH) on patients at Keystone Health by 
October 1, 2018. Keystone is currently collecting data 
and we will discuss this more at the next meeting. 
 
Strategy 1.6.1.1. is: Keystone will develop more refined 
risk stratification criteria to help identify patients who 
would benefit from increased care management 
resources by November 2018. RN case managers at 
Keystone are looking at all patients and identifying those 
at high risk. 
 
Goal 1.7 is: Keystone will provide target education to 
patients of Keystone and to the community at large. This 
is still in progress but would impact all of our goals.  
 
Joanne encouraged all members to come up with a goal 
before the next meeting and to send it to herself, Emily 
Eshleman or Christina Methner. 
 
C. Pat reported Summit is having difficulty with primary 
care providers retiring, moving away, etc. We need to 
educate the community that PAs and CRNPs also 
provide great care and can make great PCPs. They are 
trying to improve recruitment and access. Community 
health workers were hired through a grant and they 
have seen success. 
 
Kathy Jo Reinsmith is the co-op coordinator and a 
business teacher for the Chambersburg Area School 
District. She sees kids every Friday leaving school with 
groceries because many do not have a good home life 
and enough to eat over the weekend.  
 
Daphne reported Summit is working on getting patients 
into the right level of care (including transitions), and 
have had great success. 
 
Jan reported Keystone is working on a document with 
community resources for our providers to give to 
patients. 
 
Kris reported a physician has been added to Ludwick’s 
staff and has been a great addition. 
 
Brandi Glenn-Akers reported the school district is 
focusing on mental health services, SEL programing, 
and purposeful play in kindergarten classes. They are 
still looking at redistricting options. 
 
Donna Brandmeyer believes that she will be able to use 
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the PRAPARE tool and it will be useful to her patients 
 
Sheri Morgan reported MHA is using a teen peer 
specialist program and is developing a research hub. 
They are working on literacy and health literacy and 
developed an educational plan.  

Next Meeting The next meeting is scheduled for November 15, 2018 
at 11:00 a.m. 

 

Adjournment  Joanne adjourned the 
meeting at 12:05 p.m. 

 
Respectfully submitted by: 

 
Christina Methner, Recorder 


